EBHC Monthly Meeting

10 November 2010
7:30 PM 

East Brandywine Township Building

In attendance:

John Black

Jim Buczala

Katherine Prammer

Called to order at 8:30 pm (immediately after PADOT presentation to Twp regarding the Hadfield Road Bridge).

CCHS/EBHC Historic Resource Correlation Table
· The correlation of EBHC historic resource numbers to the CCHS file numbers on their Breou’s Map has been completed (numbers on map indicate locations for which there are resource files at CCHS)

· Jim will check with CCHS regarding approval to scan their files.

Contributing Visual Resources
· Katherine will finish the excel spreadsheet summarizing these resources.

Rothman House:  Jim corresponded with Scott Piersol regarding the status of this house.

· The HC met with the owners June 10, 2007.  During that meeting it was left that the developer would consider using the old walls (towards the center of the house) as part of a structure in the future development, and that they would get back to us with concepts.  (The HC has not heard from the since that meeting.)

· Scott has not spoken with them for 2+ years.
· Regarding the Twp HC ordinance, they are currently grandfathered in pre-ordinance (our HC ordinance does not affect them at this time).  The developer is protected from this ordinance until 2012 (?).

· The Township is currently monitoring the condition of the barn associated with the house.  The barn is slated to be preserved by the developer and is thus covered under the new HC ordiance.

Hadfield Road Bridge
· The Information Memo was submitted to the BOS.  We are waiting for a response.

· Katherine will communicate with Karen Marshall regarding the nomination of the bridge for the National Register of Historic Places.

Submitted by Jim Buczala.
· Indicates ACTION ITEM

02/09/2011

